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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2024 
 

Term 1 
 

Week 7 

11 March 

Adelaide Cup 

Public Holiday 
 

13 March 

NAPLAN begins 
 

Week 8 

Harmony Week 
 

21 March 

Harmony Day 
 

Week 9 

29 March 

Good Friday  

Public Holiday 
 

Week 10 

1 April 

Easter Monday 

Public Holiday 

Leadership News 
 

We welcome all students, families and staff back to our school for 2024.           

We would also like to extend a warm welcome to all families and students 

who are joining our school community for the first time this year, including 

many Receptions and Pre-schoolers beginning their educational journey with 

us. The school day begins at 8:50 with all students required to be in class 

and ready to learn. Members of the Leadership Team will be on yard duty 

from 8:30 each morning to supervise students in the yard. All students are 

encouraged to be at school between 8:30 and 8:50 so they can meet friends 

and prepare for the day of learning ahead. It is imperative that all students 

are at school on time each day as lateness impacts on learning progress. All 

teachers will open classrooms at 8:40 and welcome students in.  

Our values of Respect, Belonging and Fun in Engaged Learning underlie         

everything we do at The Pines School and we encourage all members of our 

community to embrace them for the benefit of our students.  

We welcome new teachers to our school this year. Miss Leah Varelias has 

joined us to work with Reception and Year 1 students and Mr Joel Nadebaum 

will be teaching Year 3 students in Room 14. Ms Gurmit Sachdeva has joined 

us to work in the Intensive English Language Centre and Mrs Moen has   

returned to work with Mrs Phillips in the Year 2 class in Room 15. Finally,   

Ms Natasha who works in our Preschool will be working in Room 3 with      

Ms Keryl and the Reception students, two days a week.  

Thank you to all families who attended the recent  Acquaintance Evening.     

It is important that students know there is a connection between home and 

school and that we work together to maximise their learning and well-being.  

If you did not get the opportunity to visit on Tuesday please pop in and say 

hello to your child’s teacher, either before or after school soon. 

Information to families is provided regularly through the Class Dojo app, 

Newsletters, phone calls, face to face meetings and short before school and 

after school catch ups. The time before school and after school is for you to 

speak briefly with your child’s teacher but if you require longer time to discuss 

your child’s needs, please make an appointment. 

Regular attendance is vital for student learning and achievement. All         
students are expected to be at school each day unless they are ill. In the 
event that your child is ill please phone the school office on 8281 2199        
and leave a message with office staff, to be passed on to the class teacher. 
Alternatively, you can send them a message via Class Dojo.  



Welcome back! It has been lovely to meet all the new families and students who have joined our school and to see 

many friendly faces return for the 2024 school year.  

Our teachers and staff promote and support student wellbeing in a range of ways at The Pines. At the beginning of 

each year, our teachers implement a program called ‘The Starting Block’ to support Social Emotional Learning 

(SEL) for all students, which includes setting clear expectations in their classrooms and preparing students for    

success in learning.  

In addition to the SEL programs we currently run within our school, which include Kimochis in Years R-2              

and What’s the Buzz in Years 3-6, teachers will also be introducing 2 new wellbeing initiatives this year called     

Restorative Practice and Zones of Regulation.  

Restorative Practice is an approach used to help improve and repair relationships. Conflict is something 

that happens in everyone’s lives and our goal is to teach our students a healthy and productive way to resolve     

any problems that may arise. Our next newsletter will include more information about the restorative method and 

questions, as well as different ways to use it. 

The Zones of Regulation is a program that helps students recognise and manage their emotions. Being able 

to do this is also known as ‘self-regulation’, which is best described as the level of alertness that you feel in a        

situation. For example, when your child takes part in a sports game, they would need to have a higher state of  

alertness than when, for example, they are going to bed at night. 

From time to time, we all find it hard to manage strong feelings and emotions, which sometimes affects our ability to 

achieve our goals within a day. We want our students to be able to identify the emotions they are feeling using one 

of 4 zones. 

Blue – low level of alertness     

Green – calm state of alertness  

Yellow – heightened state of alertness   

Red – heightened state of alertness and intense emotions 

The chart below shows some of the feelings we may have within each zone: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing Corner continues over the page ... 



 

 

Wellbeing Corner continued 

It is important for children to know that all feelings are okay. We will teach our students that everyone experiences all of 

the zones. The Red and Yellow Zones are not ‘bad’ zones. All of the zones happen to all of us, at one time or     

another. We will show them that the Blue Zone, for example, is helpful when you are trying to fall asleep and that you 

may be in the red zone when all your friends yell ‘SURPRISE!’ at the surprise party they have thrown you.  

As students are learning to recognise what zone they are in, we will also be teaching them strategies to help them cope 

with the feelings within these zones, so they can get back to learning and trying to reach their goals for the day. These 

strategies can also be called ‘regulation strategies.’  

By teaching our students ways to cope with their feelings, it will allow them to better tackle the learning challenges they 

face in the classroom and will build up their resilience so they don’t give up as quickly.  

I encourage you to ask your child questions about the zones and in our next newsletter, we will share some ideas about 
the language you can introduce at home to support their learning.  

 

 

Breakfast Club – Don’t forget that we have 
Breakfast Club every Monday (cereal and fruit 
only), Tuesday and Friday in the Library! 



 

 

A proud moment for Zach and Mitchell receiving the Premier’s be active Award 

from the Minister of Education, Mr Blair Boyer on behalf of The Pines School. 

Congratulations to The Pines School for being in 

the top 50 schools in South Australia. 



 

 

Canteen News 

Please ensure that your child’s Profile on the Qkr! App has their correct classroom number 
for the 2024 school year. 

If you have already placed an order and your child goes home early, please notify the   
canteen or if before 9am, orders can be cancelled using the App. 

Sue Canteen Manager 



 



 



 

 


